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4-H is a community of young people across America who are learning citizenship, leadership and life skills. 

Monthly Features: 
 

County News ..……………..………….pages 1-5 

Club News ………………………..……..page 6 

Project News …………….…...………..page 7 

Volunteer Info …….……………......…pages 8 

County Events………….. ….………….pages 9 

County Calendar ……………….……..page 11 

Welcome  

Back! 
 

Check out our new projects! 

November 2022 

News from 4-H Council 
Join Tuolumne County 4-H Council on the first Wednesday of the month. County 

Council meetings are important for county wide decisions. Come and represent 

your club in person.  All leaders and teen members have equal voting rights. We 

meet each month at the UCCE office at 52 N. Washington St. Sonora, at 7:00pm. 

 

Our next Council Meeting will be December 7th and January 4th at 6:00 PM.  

2023 Mother Lode Fair  
The fair dates have been set by the board.  

The 2023 fair will be June 29-July2.  Start 

thinking of your fair theme ideas.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beef Pre-weigh has been scheduled for 

February 25. 

 

Goat, Sheep & Pig pre-weigh is scheduled for 

April 29.   

 

Both days will be by appointment.  More 

details to come, stay tuned. 

What are you Thankful for? 
What are you thankful for? I am thankful for my family, my 

friends that are like family and my critters that make life worth 

living.  Send me a picture of what you are thankful for and  I’ll 

put in for a drawing of a movie gift card.  
Please send your pictures to       

         209-743-3477. 
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 Record Book News 
 

Record Book Workshop! 
Tuesday, November 1 @ 6:00, 4-H office 

This is appropriate for first or second year members to learn about the Record Books, how to 

download the forms needed and getting started on filling them out. After this initial workshop, 

we will hold additional workshops for kids to work on their books while getting help at the same 

time. Please bring a laptop or a tablet to follow the steps needed to get started! You will go 

home with what is needed to continue adding information as the 4-H year goes on.  

Please respond via text to Maria if you will be attending, 209-840-3422 

Stay tuned for news of upcoming workshops.   

 

What is the purpose of a 4-H Record Book? 
• Reflect on your yearly work by documenting your skill development, learning experiences 

and growth in 4-H.  

• Set goats, pursue strategies to meet these goats and shift hears in the face of challenges 

and obstacles.  

• Be awarded for you involvement in 4-H activities.  Earn star ranks.  

• Build competency through creating and preserving your records.  

• Help you grow through continued exposure to positive experiences that support your 

development in the 6 C’s: competence, character, caring, connection, and contribution.  

 

Do a complete record book: even if it feels 

overwhelming, plan to do a complete record book 

every year.  You did the work 

you should get the credit.   
 

Events we’ve had already this year: 
• Mother Lode Youth Rabbit Show 

• Achievement Night 

• Mother Lode Fair 

• Ironstone Concours d’Elegance 

• Meat & Greet 

 

The PDR Corner is here and it’s your greatest for 

completing your record book.  CLICK HERE 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EKZqOREaB2AwhSRVypSleL9LgQ7XYhgM/view?usp=sharing
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ATCAA COMMUNITY SERVICE FOOD DRIVE 
Our November Community Service activity is collecting food for 

ATCAA at the Upper Save Mart at1045 Mono Way in Sonora.  We 

will be collecting food on November 4th from 3:00-6:00 PM.   

 

Please add your name to the list for the shift you would like to fill. 

Here is the link https://forms.gle/m7T73b4WcajtEjTj7  We have 

three shift options.   

 

If you have any questions you can contact Beth Newman 209-

743-3477.   While you are at Save Mart please wear a 4-H shirt 

or your uniform whites.  (Blue pants with white shirt is accepta-

ble.)  Thank you for helping us with this Community Service pro-

ject.    The list at the lower right is the food ATCAA is requesting 

for us to collect.   

https://forms.gle/m7T73b4WcajtEjTj7?fbclid=IwAR2fJwKQ8wg6svWuG7dgn9CFscou9teK8tGQ-JJW8NWQesCmZFSxH3J0D2Y
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https:/www.brownpapertickets.com/event/5601242
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2020 4-H DRIVE THRU DINNER  

Monday, January 16, 2023, 4-6:30 PM  
AT THE MOTHER LODE FAIRGROUNDS  

 
The Drive Thru Dinner is a fundraiser for Tuolumne County 4-H Council for leader-
ship conferences, 4-H fee waivers, 4–H events and more. All money received is a do-
nation to 4-H Council. All 4-H members are encouraged to take the flyers to people 
and sell dinners. All 4-H families are invited to help put on the dinner.   Dinner tick-
ets will be open for purchase from November 1 to January 6th.  Get your tickets ear-
ly.  
 
The complete dinner for $50 includes a whole seasoned & barbecued Tri-tip, 1 quart 
of beans, a loaf of garlic bread and a bag of salad. Extra cooked tri-tips are $30. The 
dinner and extra tri-tips are pre-order only. Get your orders in early; there will only 
be 350 dinner s available. Back by popular demand will be the small chocolate and 
lemon loaf cakes, $6 for one or $10 for two, available during the dinner while sup-
plies last.  
 
Ticket packets will be available upon special request. All members are asked to take 
around flyers with a QR code on it and sell dinners. On the website there is question 
to be answered, “Which 4-H member should get credit for this sale?”  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This gives you 2 months including the winter holiday to contact your family, neigh-
bors, and friends about supporting 4-H by ordering a delicious dinner! Dinner tick-
ets make great Christmas presents. The lucky recipients won’t have to cook dinner 
on the January 16th holiday!  
 
Dinner ticket contest: Each member who sells at least $300 of dinners, extra tri-
tips, or a combination of dinners and tri-tips will receive a movie theater ticket from 
4-H Council. The top 3 sellers with at least $300 income will receive cash prizes—
$100 to the top seller, $50 second place, $25 third place.    
 
The Dinner is on Monday, January 16th in the Sierra building at the Fairgrounds. 
Adult and youth volunteers are needed that weekend to unload supplies and fire-
wood, set up tables and cooking equipment, prep and cook each of the foods, assem-
ble the bags, greet customers and hand out the food, sell the loaf cakes, clean up , 
and haul supplies back to storage. Be thinking about where and when you can help. 
Sign ups for jobs will be coming soon.  
 
If you have any questions , talk to your club leader or Steven Treat, Dinner Chair-
person, 209-213-5675 or Maria Hines, Website Chairperson, 209-840-3422 or Beth 
Newman, to request ticket packets, 209-743-3477.  
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 Club News 

Tuolumne Pioneers– The December 

meeting will be a fun night.  

  After the meeting they played a fun game 

where you tied a balloon to your ankle and 

try to pop everyone else’s balloon without 

letting yours get popped. 

 

The next meeting will be at the 

Moose Lodge on Monday, 

November  13, 7:00pm. 

Groveland Highlander News: 
 
At our October meeting, Ambassador 
Kiera Danicourt installed our officers: 
President – Gabriel Hendersen 
Vice President – Erin McNair 
Secretary – Thomas Carter 
Treasurer – Cassidy Deutsch  
Reporter – Maddy McNair 
 
Refreshment Committee – Alan 
Ahlswede and Allison McNair 
 
Hannah and Alan Ahlswede performed 
the Color Guard ceremony for the annu-
al Groveland Aviation Day on Oct 1st, 
representing our 4-H Club. 
 
Our next club meeting will be the sec-
ond Tuesday, November 8

th
 at 6:00 pm. 

Please note a one-time meeting location 
change. Our November meeting will be 
at the Groveland Evangelical Free 
Church on Ferretti Rd. 
 
Maddy McNair, Reporter 

Foothill 4-H– Sheriff's Posse  

2nd Wednesday every other 

month, 7:00pm 

The next meeting is November 

9th. 

Sonora Cloverleafs– 

Fairgrounds 

2nd Tuesday of the month, 

6:00pm the next meeting is 

November 8th 
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Don’t see your news here?  
If you are a Project Leader, Club Leader or a Reporter and would like a news article pub-
lished in the monthly Tooter please email it into Beth at gaothearderof3@gmail.com by the 
20th of every month your submission.  This is a great way to keep your members and parents 
up-to-date on project meeting dates, club meetings and other activities.   

Project News 
Countywide Fancy Birds & 
More will be meeting the third 
Thursday on November 17, 6pm, 
at the Mother Lode Fairgrounds. 
If you have any questions please 
contact Tessa Persson or De       
Danicourt.    

Countywide Meat Goats will be 

meeting November 2, 6:00 PM at 

the Newman ranch.  Please contact 

Beth Newman if you have any ques-

tions at 209-743-3477 or 

goathearderof3@gmail.com. 

Our goal is to empower 
youth by giving them 

the tools to create 
change in their com-
munities.  This year, 

we will inspire and fa-
cilitate the ability of 

youth to create impact 
in their communities 
on issues they care 

about. 

Rabbit Group 
We will see you 
again in January.  

Have a great 
Holiday season. 

The next Rock Creek goat and horse meetings will be November 12.  The horses 
will meet at 10:00 and the goats will meet at 1:00pm at my arena on Jamestown 
Road.  The groups are still open; contact Lori Mills 209-499-4304 for more infor-
mation. Looking forward to a great year. 
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SEWING 

LEGO ROBOTICS 

WOODWORKING 

COOKING/BAKING 

JEWELRY MAKING 

GARDENING 

AND MANY MORE….. 

GAMES 

ROBOTICS 

ARTS & CRAFTS 

FISHING 

KNITTING 

DISC GOLF 


